

Botus Fleming Parish Council

22nd April 2020

Dear Mr Jarvis

Thank you for your comprehensive letter of 19th April 2020 and Botus Fleming Parish Council (BFPC) note your concerns and comments.

BFPC did not support the planning application for a number of reasons as uploaded onto Cornwall Council's Online Planning Portal under comments dated 27th April 2019.

We note your comment with regards BFPC's public meeting on 22nd January 2020 (Item 421(a)) and that "BFPC is supportive of these objectors continuing efforts".

The minutes indicate that BFPC were sympathetic to the views of the residents (objectors) and that in BFPC's opinion this is not the same as "supporting" objectors.

BFPC agree that if parishioners believe that the lack of site notices or other matters to be significant enough issues, they do have recourse to the Ombudsman or courts as you suggest.

BFPC believe that they have conducted themselves in a professional and objective manner and will continue to do so.

BFPC also believes that they have worked within and adhered to the Code of Conduct throughout and again will continue to do so.

BFPC always strives to work professionally, following the Code of Conduct, The Good Councillors Guide, Cornwall Council's planning guidance, and to represent the interests of the majority of our residents.

BFPC also look forward to working constructively with you and all our residents in the interests of the community and its long-term future.

Yours sincerely

Christopher Cook

Parish Clerk & Responsible Financial Officer

4. a. lensk

Botus Fleming Parish Council